# St. Petersburg College Report

Reporting dates: June—September 2017 Submitted by: Sally Hoogewerf SPC Chapter President

St. Petersburg College Submitted by: Sally Hoogewerf

## **Activities:**

- \*Approved bylaws
- \*Planned elections

## **Fundraisers:**

n/a

## **Conferences:**

AFC State Convention: Potential attendees—Francine Fuentes, Sally Hoogewerf, Brenda Starr, Maggie Tymms, pending funding information

## **Executive Board Summary:**

2 October 2017: Call for chapter leadership nominees

9 October 2017: Elections held, online survey 16 October 2017: Announce chapter leadership

## Membership:

TBA

## **Financial Report:**

TBA

## **Chapter Meetings:**

6 July 2017: Online meeting of the general membership

Region or Commission Logo here

# Polk State College - AFC

Reporting dates: Jun – Sep 2017 Submitted by: Greg Harris

AFC College Logo here Polk State College Submitted by: Greg Harris College Logo here

## **Activities:**

Food Drive for KidsPac and My Brother's Keeper – May – July 2017

Book Scholarship – Start Anderson – August 2017 in the amount of \$250.00

Membership Recruitment during Fall Convocation August 16, 2017 by chapter executive board

Recruitment campaign held in August 2017 by Greg Harris during new adjunct faculty orientation

## **Fundraisers:**

No fundraisers held during this period

## Conferences:

Membership Workshop attended by Greg Harris and Shretha Arrington - June 28, 2017

## **Executive Board Summary:**

Projected activity for October 21, 2017 - Polk State College Fallfest Event

## Membership:

Recruitment increase of 8 new members during this period

## **Financial Report:**

Chapter fund has \$3, 250.00

## Chapter Meetings:

No chapter meetings held during this period



## 2016-2017 Report

Reporting dates: June 30, 2016 – July 31, 2017 Submitted by: Michelle Wright, Chapter President

Florida SouthWestern State College Submitted by: Michelle Wright



## **Activities:**

- AFC Family Night at the ballpark, children of AFC members threw out the first pitch.
- Collected toys for AFC service project for Annual Conference
- Donated toys, crafts, cookie mixes, and gift card to the local domestic abuse shelter for Christmas
- Walk for Wishes
- July 2017 FSW hosted Certified College Professional course, Legislative Process and Advocacy

### **Fundraisers:**

Raised \$600.00 at the Annual Conference \$100.00 in gift cards to residents for the local domestic abuse shelter

## **Conferences:**

- July 2016 J. Beard to AFC Safety Symposium
- Nov 2016 A. English, P. Macander, C. Seado-Vasquez, R. Parfitt, A. Herren, M. Lauture, Teresa Araque, M. Mahan, M. Holliday, J. Beard.
- Leadership/Legislative P. Macander, A. English
- Region IV A. English, J. Beard, M. Wright
- SDC A. English, K. Smalley, T. Burney, J. Beard
- Safety A. English
- SDC Board Meeting ~ C. Seado-Vasquez
- "The Great 28" CMC conference hosted by Florida SouthWestern State College, 7/19-7/20/2017

## **Executive Board Summary:**

The executive board of the FSW chapter of AFC will continue to focus on increasing membership in our chapter. We have plans to have AFC Chapter publications prepared for distribution at new employee orientations pending approval. We will also work on more participation in events that have as many of our

current members in attendance as possible. We anticipate strong attendance and most of the AFC events in 2017-2018.

## Membership:

121 current members

## **Financial Report:**

Travel funding provided by the College for the reporting period: \$9,000.00 Account for revenue collection from fundraising activities: \$1,453.17

## **Chapter Meetings:**

Chapter meetings occur monthly on the second Thursday of the month. Our chapter uses video conference technology so that members at all four FSW locations can attend.

# Hillsborough Community College

Reporting dates: June 1 – September 4, 2017 Submitted by: Chapter President Dana Livesay

#### **Activities:**

Chapter members sponsored an FRS Retiree meeting and co-sponsored the college-wide Adjunct In-Service by providing coffee and cake for over 300 adjuncts. In August we started our campaign for business donations for our AFC Silent Auction contribution. We procured donations in excess of \$1100 and donated three separate baskets to the auction. We also selected attendees or the Annual Conference and will have 11 delegates.

## **Fundraisers:**

The chapter held its annual Employee Appreciation Day flower sale. We sold 3400 carnations bringing in over \$2200. The chapter did not hold fundraisers during the summer when most faculty were out.

### **Conferences:**

Several members attended the Campus Safety conference.

## **Executive Board Summary:**

N/A

## Membership:

Membership increased by five employees; three of whom were adjuncts (our toughest group to get involved). For the Chapter Book we reported an increase of 78 members; we are now at 82.

## **Financial Report:**

We have \$554.59 in checking and \$2234.49 in savings. We will use \$1500 to award five (5) student scholarships, and approximately \$300 to buy chocolate and popcorn to sell college-wide.

## **Chapter Meetings:**

One phone conference on July 14, 2017 to discuss fall fundraisers, student scholarships, and active recruiting opportunities.

Our faculty members are not available to meet between May and August as they're out for summer. We have a general membership and Board meeting scheduled for September 14, 2017 at the HCC Collaboration Studio in Ybor City.

# Quarterly Report

Reporting dates: June - September 2017



Pasco-Hernando State College Submitted by: Kathy MacLenna

## **Activities:**

July 27<sup>th</sup> – AFC Chapter provided refreshments at the open house for our schools new Aviation program at our east campus.

July 28<sup>th</sup> – Members: Jaimie Pagels, Dominique Phillips-Alvarez, and Kathy MacLenna participated in Pasco and Hernando counties annual Stuff the Bus for Teachers. We assisted in collection of more than \$30,000 dollars' worth of donated school supplies.

August 2<sup>nd</sup> – Jennifer Lewallen hosted a faculty/staff presentation outlining the benefits of AFC at PHSC's annual Student Leadership Retreat. This helped her to complete her final steps in the CCP program.

### **Fundraisers:**

We are planning our next fundraiser/membership drive to coincide with our college's in-service day – otherwise known as All-College day.

## Conferences:

June – 2 of our board members, Dominique Phillips-Alvarez and Jennifer Lewallen attended the *Membership Conference*.

June - SDC Chair, John Fey attended the Safety Symposium on behalf of PHSC.

## **Executive Board Summary:**

We are working on recruiting members to sign up to attend the annual AFC Conference. We especially are looking for members that have never attended and want to get involved. Our chapter will also be hosting a break-out session about AFC at our in-service day.

## Membership:

We attended numerous college functions with membership information including: new employee orientation, welcome new and returning adjunct faculty, aviation program open house, and SLR faculty and staff presentation.

Since so many choose to take vacation during the summer semester hours, we held one telephone conference meeting in July to keep the board members informed. We had a regular meeting scheduled for September 8<sup>th</sup>, but it will need to be rescheduled because of Hurricane Irma.

## Association of Florida Colleges - State College of Florida, Manatee-Sarasota Chapter Report (6/1/17-9/1/17)

## June 2017

- Executive Board and Chapter Meetings were held on June 29<sup>th</sup>
- Lunch and Learn Workshop on the SCF Help Desk presented by Chapter Member Grant Kayashima on June 29<sup>th</sup>



## July 2017

- Executive Board and Chapter Meetings were held on July 27<sup>th</sup>
- Lunch and Learn Workshop on the SCF Online Learning department presented by Chapter Vice President Melanie Wallace
- Nominating Committee appointed with Executive Board elections on September 29<sup>th</sup>

## August 2017

- Chapter President Andrea Lee attended the Region IV Presidents' Meeting on August 30<sup>th</sup>
- Executive Board and Chapter Meetings were held on August 31st
- Lunch and Learn Workshop on summer projects completed by the SCF Facilities Department was presented by Chapter Historian Sherri Meier on August 31st
- Chapter kicked off his Maxient #DearYoungPerson campaign which encourages members of the college to draft handwritten postcards with words of inspiration
  - Completed postcards will be sent to the Big Brothers and Big Sisters of the Central Blue Ridge in response to the racist and violent Charlottesville events witnessed by the local youth there

#DEARYOUNGPERSON,





- Plans made to table during the Fall Benefits Fair (September 28<sup>th</sup>)
- Plans were also made to host a membership drive and "Carnations for a Co-worker" fundraiser at the SCF All College Day (September 29<sup>th</sup>)
- 15 SCF employees are confirmed to attend the AFC Annual Conference. Names of conference volunteers were sent to AFC Region IV Director, Francine Fuentes

## September 2017

 Chapter President Andrea Lee sent Region IV Director, Francine Fuentes a list of chapter Delegates and a nominee for Unsung Hero

New Members: Our chapter has gained 4 new members since our last report.

State College of Florida, Manatee-Sarasota